Regular Meeting		              		      		May 9, 2022
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, May 9th, 2022 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Lanny Wertz, Kaydee Miller and Donald Wagner present.  Visitors present included Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Chris Schlesinger, Todd Winder, Ann Kaufman, Jessica Shipe, Travis Hartman, Garrett Hartman, Calen Oneil and Elizabeth DeSantis.


Public Concern – Montgomery Kid Wind Team- 2 Students from Montgomery School District presented their presentation on what they have accomplished with their turbine project and that they won in State College and 5 total students along with 2 teachers and some parents will be headed to Texas to continue competing. They are asking for any kind of financial support. On a motion by Supervisor Miller, second by Supervisor Wertz to approve a donation of $1000, all in favor. Secretary/Treasurer Wertz will make the arrangement to see that they get the check before they leave on Sunday 5/15/2022.

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting and work session were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief, Todd Winder provided information on some ongoing and upcoming trainings taking place within the fire company. Fire Chief Winder commented he reached out to the County Commissioners for some funding. The Grange is going to hold a fundraising event in September at the Montgomery Carnival Grounds to help out the fire companies. The Fire Company Report showing the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 151, Box Alarms 8, Rescue 12, Tactical 3, Still 3, Hazardous Materials 0 and Water Rescue 0 representing total incidents at 177.  

Old Business – Solar Ordinance- Solicitor Scott T. Williams and the Supervisors had discussions on an example Ordinance from another County. They commented on some points they liked and other items they thought were not necessary or redundant. Supervisor Dodge commented they need to decide what area they want to allow it and then go from there with the more specifics to create the Ordinance. Supervisor Wertz commented for everyone to go through the packet and they will continue discussions on it for the next meeting. Hamilton Patriot Road Permitting- Solicitor Scott T. Williams commented Supervisor Wertz has been  working hard on obtaining information for the Road Permit for the removal of the dirt pile. Solicitor Scott T. Williams commented the expense of the videoing of the road prior to removal will be incorporated with the Permit Fee. Supervisor Wertz will reach out to Tony Miller the Engineer to gather some more information about the NPDES Permit and what hours the loads will be coming in and out. Engineer Dan Vassallo discussed in details the scope of the Stormwater Project and presented a sketch plan for the Supervisors to review. Engineer Dan Vassallo commented he is still looking into a couple different things and waiting to hear back from Penndot.


New Business –Quote for Leaf Vacuum Machine- Supervisor Wertz presented 2 quotes. On a motion by Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Miller to approve to use the ARP funds to purchase the Machine from the lower bid from Bradco, all in favor. Extending the Christmas Lights- Residents are interested in purchasing a Christmas Decoration for the telephone poles. Chairman Deitrick commented for Secretary Wertz to reach out to PPL and have them come out and see how many poles are able to be used on Route 405 coming out of Montgomery.


        Road Master Report – Road Master Wertz commented something needs to be done with the Bridge on Middle Road. Cut trees & brush at park along walking path. Picked up garbage on State Home Road. Worked on leak on 2012 Truck. Cleaned grates in Township and cleaned up tree on Rte 54. Cleaned storm water basin at athletic field. PA #1 calls, checked on complaint. Talked w/homeowner about Easement for storm water, explained so they understood. Met with Wayne from Bradco. Attended Meeting at Penn College. Loaded fence for Park. Met with Representative from Stevenson Equipment. Cleaned pole saw and sharpened teeth. Completed Loss Standards paperwork. Prepared for snow storm. Chairman Deitrick made a motion for Road Master Wertz to purchase weed wackers for the Park, second by Supervisor Miller, all in favor.

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   


The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 28 Checks	$ 22,481.37
			State Fund	 	   1 Check	$      293.92
			Park Donation	   2 Checks      $ 59,492.69
			Park Grant                   1  Checks     $   1,352.00

	Public Comment – A Special Meeting will be held on Monday May 23, 2022 at 4:15pm to open and award the Contractor for the Road Work for 2022.

	After no further business the regular meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m



							Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
